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           July 10, 2020 
Mr. Geff Fisher 
Entech Incorporated 
10440 CR 2 
Middlebury, IN 46540 
geff.fisher@4entech.com 
 

Re: 2nd Stack Test Extension Response 
Entech Incorporated 
Plant ID 039-00854 
Middlebury, Elkhart County 
 

Dear Mr. Fisher: 
 

On July 2, 2020, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM), 
Office of Air Quality (OAQ), received a request for a 2nd extension of compliance testing 
from Entech Incorporated located at 10440 CR 2 in Bristol, Indiana (Stack Test 
Extension Response/Violation Letter was issued on June 5, 2020). The compliance 
testing was required to be conducted by March 29, 2020 for: one(1) of the two(2) tire 
shredders (EU-01 and EU-02), one(1) of the two(2) chippers (EU-03 and EU-05), one(1) 
of the eleven(11) granulators (EU-12 through EU-22), one(1) of the seven(7) grinders 
(EU-23 through EU-29) pursuant to M039-41449-00854, Condition D.1.5.   
  
  According to Entech Incorporated, two business days prior to the scheduled 
setup and testing of the units, AQS (the source’s testing firm) notified the source that 
due to internal policies regarding COVID-19, and the high volume of cases in the 
Elkhart County Area, they would be unable to test during the week of July 6, 2020.  
Entech Incorporated requested that the stack test deadline be extended beyond the 
initial July 27, 2020 extension. 
 

At this time, IDEM cannot approve your request to extend the permitted 
compliance testing deadline.  Testing after the date specified in the permit constitutes a 
violation.  However, if compliance testing is adequately performed by October 25, 2020, 
no enforcement action will be taken for failing to test before the original deadline stated 
in your permit. 
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Please direct any questions to Mr. Paul Karkiewicz, Air Compliance Inspector, at 

574-245-4887 or by email at pkarkiew@idem.IN.gov. 
 

 
 

Sincerely, 

       
Phil Perry, Chief 
Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Office of Air Quality 

 
ACES ID: 246271 
 
cc: Mr. Paul Karkiewicz, Northern Regional Office 

Mr. Dave Cline, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Office of Air Quality 
Northern Regional Office 
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